Dear Mr. President:

As you know, I have devoted decades of my career to public service and have been proud to do so. I am grateful for the confidence you have shown in me by nominating me to serve as Vice Chair for Supervision at the Federal Reserve Board. Having spent many years as a Governor on the Federal Reserve, as Deputy Secretary of the Treasury and as a state banking commissioner in Maryland, I was honored and moved again to answer the call of public duty.

I fear, however, many in and outside the Senate are unwilling to acknowledge the economic complications of climate change and the toll it has placed, and will continue to place, on Americans. Addressing the transition of the economy as it grapples with the effects of climate change is critical to the future of American prosperity. I stand with the vast majority of financial regulators and central banks in the United States and abroad recognizing these facts.

While my prior presidential nominations in 2010 and 2014 were greeted with overwhelming bipartisan support and Senate confirmation, this time, beginning even before you announced my nomination, I became the subject of relentless attacks by special interests, culminating weeks ago in the boycott of a routine Senate Banking Committee vote to advance your Federal Reserve Board nominees. Rather than simply voting against the nominees if they disapproved, the Republicans on the committee held hostage not only my nomination but those of Chair Jerome Powell, Governor Lael Brainard, and professors Lisa Cook and Phillip Jefferson.

Their point of contention was my frank public discussion of climate change and the economic costs associated with it. It was — and is — my considered view that the perils of climate change must be added to the list of serious risks that the Federal Reserve considers as it works to ensure the stability and resiliency of our economy and financial system.

This is not a novel or radical position. The Department of Defense has been systematically analyzing the energy security risks of climate change for years, developing mitigation strategies to confront them. Banks and insurance companies incorporate financial aspects of extreme weather events into their plans. Farmers, ranchers and businesses across the country already are struggling to adapt to extreme floods, hurricanes, rising sea levels and wildfires. Central banks around the world have already begun acting on these issues. Chairman Powell has recognized climate change as a significant risk that needs to be incorporated into the supervisory process. Any vice chair for supervision who ignored these realities — which are manifesting every day across this country — would be guilty of gross dereliction of duty.

The identification and prioritization of economic threats is not only within the mandate of the Federal Reserve but essential to the well-being of the country. Most Americans know that; millions of businesses, farmers and households have already experienced devastation, loss, and

destruction caused by extreme weather events. They have suffered the consequences and shouldered the costs of prior episodes of government inattention to financial risks. The public understands that it will pay the price again for deliberate indifference by government to harsh scientific and economic truths.

Had the boycotting senators simply challenged my belief in the need to integrate climate-based risks and costs into the financial regulatory apparatus, I would have welcomed the opportunity for this important discussion. My experience as a financial regulator and lawyer have taught me to value serious policy debate and dialogue in the process of developing the best regulatory policies within the boundaries of law. But rather than a productive and informed discussion about climate and financial risk, the country was treated to diversionary attacks on my ethics and character. These attacks have been fully refuted and have no basis in law or fact. I have had a long career in which my integrity and character are matters of public record, and therefore I am not concerned with attacks on my character. I am deeply concerned, however, with the danger that this practice poses to the common good and the willingness of competent and devoted people to serve in government.

Our nation is facing financial economic warfare. Much of this warfare will put our financial sector in the crosshairs of sophisticated cyber attacks. Our ability to defend ourselves against these potentially destabilizing attacks is critical to the resiliency of our economy. As with climate related risks, the Federal Reserve needs to be clear-eyed about how cyber-related risks affect the durability of our economy, especially at a moment when the banking sector is playing the role of stalwart soldier in an economic war.

Despite these urgencies, we are witnessing a drive to make financial risk a tawdry political issue. The Senate confirmation process is now stuck in this polarized condition, depriving us of the social cohesion and professional expertise we need to have a future economy that is strong, resilient and inclusive. We are entering an era of financial economic war, inflation, and climate transition. These risks cannot be dismissed for political reasons, certainly at this moment when the possibilities of mitigating them still exist.

There is hard and urgent work ahead for the Federal Reserve. If I step away from this confirmation process, there can be no excuse left for a continued boycott of the Constitution's "advice and consent" process and the Senate's corresponding refusal to attend to our nation's real economic needs. With a heavy heart, I therefore hereby withdraw my candidacy.

I have made this decision also with a heart full of gratitude, not only to you and your Administration, but to Ohio Senator Sherrod Brown, Chairman of the Senate Banking Committee, and to his colleagues on that Committee: my home Senator Chris Van Hollen, Senators Jack Reed, Robert Menendez, Jon Tester, Mark Warner, Elizabeth Warren, Catherine Cortez-Masto, Tina Smith, Krysten Sinema, Jon Ossoff, and Raphael Warnock.

I express my profuse thanks to consumers and to bankers from all across the country, with whom I have worked in the past and from whom I continue to learn. The resources they provide to their communities keep our regions thriving. I am in awe of the remarkable people from across the political spectrum with whom I have served in and out of government, particularly those who have worked to respond to cyber threats and understand the operations of financial warfare. I also thank the forward-leaning people from around the world who have been working for decades to deepen our understanding of extreme risk; their expertise helps us prepare economically for the growing costs exacted by climate change and the process of transitioning to a secure economy.

As always, I thank my beloved husband and daughters and family, who have been, alas, sharing with me the hostility that this process unleashed, but who still manage to keep a sense of humor.

Although I will not be returning to the Fed, I look forward to continuing to work with many friends and colleagues on transformational ways to assure the stability, equity and resiliency of an economy that works for all Americans. And I look forward to mentoring a new generation of leaders who will master the impartial functions of financial regulation and supervision — and who will be prepared to understand and confront the monumental and unique challenges of our time.

Sincerely,

Sarah Bloom Raskin